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	Moody Elementary School Site Council Meeting Notes



 October 28, 2020
 3:00pm via Zoom
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/5457344039?pwd=RUdHb3k1a2IzV0pHQUxOY1h5OEZVQT09
Meeting ID: 545 734 4039
Passcode: 446156

· Welcome and Introductions 
· 13 Participants

· What is SSC? https://www.doe.mass.edu/lawsregs/advisory/schoolcouncils/
· Group of administrators, staff, families, and community members working together to make decisions for our school. 
· Develop a yearly Quality Improvement Plan (QIP) for school improvement. 
· Work on aligning the budget to the goals of the QIP.
                             
·  Membership/ Participation 
· We encourage all families to attend SSC meetings.
· We will develop and send out a Google Form to invite more families to join the SSC.

· Moody School Enrollment and Demographics
. 47-Grade K
. 47-Grade 1
. 43-Grade 2
. 47-Grade 3
. 47-Grade 4
. 16 different languages

· Quality Improvement Plan (QIP) Review
· Reviewed plan and made revisions where needed

· Budget Updates
· We were able to hire an additional EL teacher but did not have funds to consider any other additional expenditures.
· We were unable to fund a Math Lead Teacher, a Science Lead Teacher, an El Lead Teacher or a School Based Website Manager. 
· Mrs. Ago has agreed to manage our website and social media accounts. 

· Personnel Updates
· School Nurse Carol Castle retired in June. We wish Nurse Carol much happiness and good health in her retirement. We welcomed Sara Sequeira, a former Moody School student, as our new nurse. 
· Senior Custodian Eric Gordon retired in July. We also wish Eric much happiness and good health in his retirement. We are grateful to Rich Sarmento from the Reilly School who assumed the role until we were able to hire John Diamantopoulos from Lowell High School. Thank you, Rich and welcome John!
· We welcomed Holly Fleury as an additional EL teacher for our school.
· We welcomed Samantha Dumais as an additional Special Education Teacher to assist with remote learners.

· Professional Development
· Staff had extensive PD from August 31st – September 17th on a variety of topics and learned about new platforms and strategies to teach using technology as well as monitoring learning progress. Examples of topics include St. Math, Cultural Competency, Social Emotional Learning, DESSA, The Flipped Classroom. Seesaw, Google Classroom, FLVS Teacher Orientation. 51As, Suicide Awareness and Prevention, 504 Training, Creating Bitmoji Classrooms as well as creating Welcome Videos for Students and Families.
· Staff members also continue to collaborate and share their new learning with each other during Common Planning Time, acquired through their own research, through a school-based reference bank compiled by our Literacy Specialist, Lisa Golner, strategies and ideas taught by our own students as well as through videos and trainings by our District Integration Specialists Veronique Roberts, Art Santos and Kara Wilkins.
· On Election Day, staff will attend varied all day training sessions to continue learning about Open Circle for Grades K-2, Anti-Racism, DESSA, Google Classroom, Seesaw, Zoom, etc.

· Facilities/Safety/PPE
· All PPE supplies have been delivered and are available for students and staff.
· Medical Room has been designated and set up.
· Students and staff are in compliance with CDC recommendations regarding masks, hand sanitizing and social distancing.

· Curriculum/Technology/Remote & In-Person Learning
· All students have a device.
· Remote learning is going well. We had a lot of participation from the very first day we went remote last March and some students participated in our summer program. Those experiences seem to have helped our students transition easily this year. We are very proud of collaboration and relationship building that has been fostered between students, families, and staff.
· The curriculum has not changed despite remote learning. We are following the same curriculum, just implementing it differently in virtual platforms. Remote learning is mirroring in-school learning.

· . Expectations/Grading/Assessments/Progress Monitoring 
· The expectation is that remote attendance and participation is the same as in-school learning. 
· We are continuing progress-monitoring using i-Ready in Grades K-4. Grades 1-4 utilize various end of unit assessments, writing samples, teacher observation and benchmark assessments etc. In addition, Kindergarten is frequently monitoring using a variety of 1 to 1 assessments.
 
· Social Emotional Learning
· We are implementing a new Social Emotional Learning (SEL) curriculum, Open Circle, in Grades K-2 as well as utilizing a new tool, DESSA (Devereux Student Strengths Assessment) – an assessment for measuring students’ social-emotional needs and skills for Grades K-4.
· We continue to infuse strategies learned from our Mind Up Curriculum as well as promote a growth mindset in all of our students. Now, more than ever, we focus on the social, emotional and physical needs of our students and families offering supports and resources to anyone in need. Building strong, trusting relationships is our focus to promote the well-being of our students and families. Staff members go out of their way to make home visits to deliver food, clothing, technology and supplies in addition to offering items for pick-up at the school.

· Communication/Partnerships/Afterschool Programs
· We will continue to utilize ClassDojo to communicate with families as well as Facebook, Instagram and our school website. ClassDojo is our most effective means of communication. 
· Various partnerships have begun to communicate with us and are offering to continue their support.
·  Grateful to be continuing our partnership with Kids in Tech for Grades 3 and 4 students.
·  Girls Inc. is another possibility.

· Upcoming Events
· Progress Reports and supply replenishment available from 12:00 – 3:00 tomorrow, Thursday, October 29th.
· Fundraiser - Please check ClassDojo and the Moody Elementary Facebook page to participate.
· Friday, October 30th ~ Character Dress-up day for all students and staff

· Ideas/Suggestions/Topics for the Upcoming School Year
· Agenda for upcoming meetings are available on the school website and on ClassDojo. Next meeting, Wednesday, November 18, 2020 at 3:00pm via Zoom.
· 2020-2021 SSC Meeting Dates
· Wednesday, October 28th
· Wednesday, November 18th
· Wednesday, December 16th
· Wednesday, January 20th
· Wednesday, February 24th
· Wednesday, March 24th
· Wednesday, April 28th
· Wednesday, May 26th

· Open Forum
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